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The Chairprovided an update on the student who was struck byat ttercrosswalkat Main streetand
King streetin December 2022. There has been some progress toward recovery, but the student is still in
serious condition in a Halifax hospital, and presently the family has asked for privacy.

The Chair extended a special welcome to 33 new internastuagnts who joined the Mount Allison
FRPPXQLW\ ODVW ZHHN 6WXGHQWY FDPH WR WEHKHRHBWHW. GHQWITV U
URRP"" DQG WKH 3UHVLGHQW GLUHFWHG WKHP WR %YHUPXGD +RXV
and Student Affairsdr excellent orientation, care, and stewardship of these new studéet®rovost

provided further commepindicating that this is a higher number than usual for a January start, and

HFKRHG WKH &KDLUTVY WKDQNV WR DOO &thén Kded'thenZ, Rid jetdtBeV R ZH O
registered without a hitch. The Provost remarked that this welcoming stewardship is a special thing we do

here with our international students, and we do it better than anyone else.

The Chair extended hearty thanks and eregement to the Academic Recruitment team helping to get
students to Mt.A. next year. It is too early for enrollment projections, but the Recruitment office is doing
the needful, important work.

The Chair followed up on a comment made in the previousimgethat he approached CCLISAR (the

Canadian Centre for Legal Innovation in Sexual Assault Response) for their assistance in giving
LQGHSHQGHQW H[WHUQDO UHYLHZ RI WKH 8QLYHUVLW\YV QHZ 6H].
The Chair expects toelar soor? thisweek DERXW &&/,6351V LQYROYHPHQW

060110 Report from University Planning Committee (J. Hennessy)

The Provostt Q GLFDWHG WKDW WKH 83& KDVQYW PHW VLQFH WKH ODVW
committee to kick it into high gear in the coming weeks.

M. Hamilton asked how many faculty positions are expected to be filled for the coming AY. Referring to

the UPC witten report discussed at the previous Senate meeting, Hamilton also asked whether the

positions named there are listecoider d priority or by some other rankin@he Provost replied that

DOPRVW DOO SRVLWLRQV LQ W K H pptoRed H\@H_tBeWdeBibhLoRa bbakidon iF DW H JR |
Drama that idolding off on a search whilwaiting results of an external revielihe Provost also

mentioned that searches are now approved for two units listed as high priority last year (VMCS and

COMM), butwhich had not yet been authorized to begin the search.

J-P. Boudreau commented that not meeting enrollment targets has made it a challenging budget to work
ZLWK 7KH 3URYRVW DQG 83& DUH GRLQJ JRRG ZRUN ZLWK ZKDW{YV
existing and newhdeveloping programs.

07.01.10 Discover Mt.A

V. St. Pierre announced the following items:

Congratulations t@r. Elizabeth Welloon publication of her bookhe Organized Academia launch is
scheduled for thi§riday, January 18tthe University Club from 3prspm.

A general reminder that all Music events are open to the campus community at a very reasonable cost.
The first recital of the new ternby Christina Haldanés Saturday 1%4at 7:30pm.






09.0110 Adjournment

The meeting adjourned 4t33pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Robbie Moser
Secretary



